LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, JUNE 09, 2020
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL

DRAFT MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown, Gene Wier, and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting was brought to order by Lou Simone at 7:30 PM via teleconferencing.  Alison Emmons joined the call at approximately 7:35 PM.  The meeting announcement along with the Agenda was posted on Facebook and the Township website at least five (5) days prior to the meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  An opportunity was given via the website and Facebook posting for Township residents to send in questions and concerns for BOS review and consideration. Additionally viewers to these sites were also given the opportunity to call, email or fax their questions or concerns to the LDT office. None were received.
BOS I MINUTES FROM MAY 12, 2020 MEETING:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I Teleconference Meeting held on 05-12-2020 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
JUNE BOS II MEETING:  The BOS II Meeting scheduled for 05-26-2020 was cancelled.
TREASURER’S  REPORT – MAY, 2020:  Prior to the Meeting all checks were reviewed and signed.  Lou Simone posed a question regarding a check made out to AG Albano.  Richard Brown explained it was payment for an Open Space sign, “The Woodlands”, (paid out of Grant funds) located at the entrance to Londonderry Meadows near the stone entry sign.  The Treasurer’s Report was further reviewed and found to be in order.
PA STATE POLICE FINES RECEIVED:  The BOS acknowledged these funds were received via EFT.

BANK OF MALVERN CD RATES:  The BOS reviewed the rates provided by Alison Emmons.

TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – MAY, 2020:   The BOS reviewed Bill Beers’ May report as follows:  There were four (4) Building Permits issued - one (1) Building Permit is pending a Conditional Use Hearing for Suzanne Kloud; and three (3) exempt Stormwater Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $1,035.00. Seven (7) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included two (2) temporary access U&O’s and five (5) final U&O’s along with eight (8)
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various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers continues to monitor ESNG regarding the Witman noise complaint and, 
during his site visits, no noise was observed.  Mr. Beers, along with Kathleen Hood, is looking into Chester County Historical Commission records for information on the Fernwood Bridge ownership issue.  He continues to monitor progress at the Morales property while necessary repairs are conducted.  Currently there is one person living at this property.
Discussion:  Richard Brown noted a letter from Stacey Fuller had been sent to Suzanne Kloud listing things to do.  Secretary Hearne was instructed to send a letter to Ms. Kloud regarding additional monies necessary for a Conditional Use application to be considered complete.  Further Richard Brown noted the Fernwood Bridge is owned jointly by Highland Township and Londonderry.  In addition, Richard Brown explained that Mr. Morales is complying with some degree.  Regarding the Houghton proposal submitted for children’s parties, last year the Board ruled that nothing further could be done on the property until the account (which is in arrears) is paid.  
B. ROADMASTER:     Lou Simone noted Penn Township will soon begin work on Hilton Road which is shared half and half by Penn Township and Londonderry.  Richard Brown will take a look at the road soon.  By way of explanation, Lou Simone noted the area in question is approximately 2,000 +/- ft. from the White Horse Rd. intersection.

C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Secretary Hearne explained Karen Erskine deep cleaned the Municipal Building on June 3rd following the primary election on June 2nd.  An invoice was sent to CC Voter Services for the cost of the cleaning to be paid directly to Mrs. Erskine ($50.00).  
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The May PC Meeting was cancelled and the June 16th PC Meeting will also be cancelled.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in May and June’s OSC meeting has been cancelled as well.  
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did not meet in May but WILL meet on Tuesday, June 23, 2020 at 7:00 PM.  They will either meet in the LDT Meeting Room or possibly outside, weather permitting.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Updated.  
7:40 PM:  Richard Brown had to leave the meeting due to an emergency.

OLD BUSINESS:  
A. MORALES:  Discussed previously – See Zoning Officer Discussion.
B. WIGGINS:  The Township received a Request For Planning Waiver & Non-Building Declaration from the CC Health Department for the Robert Wiggins Subdivision.  Lou Simone ACKNOWLEDGED, on behalf of the Board of Supervisors, receipt of the Request for Planning Waiver & Non-Building Declaration from the Chester County Health Dept. (CCHD) for the Robert Wiggins Subdivision.  Richard Henryson signed the document on behalf of 
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the Planning Commission and Secretary Hearne signed for the Township.  The document along with a copy of the plan was returned via US Mail to the CCHD 
C. HOUGHTON PROPOSAL FOR CHILDREN’S BIRTHDAY PARTIES:  Lou Simone noted he needed to look at the Zoning issues, but because Mr. Houghton’s proposal sets a president was inclined to not be in favor.  Bill Beers will be discussing this with Stacey Fuller for her legal opinion.
D. ARRO / MS4 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT:  This topic was again tabled until further information can be obtained.  Lou Simone will call Mark Harmon at ARRO for additional information.
E. MICOLUCCI SEWAGE MODULE SENT TO PA DEP FOR REVIEW:  On 06-04-2020 Spence Andress electronically sent the Micolucci Sewage Module to PA DEP and Secretary Hearne sent hard copies along with a check to PA DEP via US Mail for further review.
F. GRANTS / ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY:   The Township received an announcement of Grant money for Fire Companies and other responders in the amount of $50M.  Alison Emmons explained that the State Government has not yet released these funds and all Emergency Responders are desperate for funds.  She asked if the Board would be amenable to paying West Grove EMS Ambulance and Cochranville Fire Company their 3rd and 4th Quarter LDT installments now rather than wait until our obligation comes due.  The BOS responded they would gladly pay early to help them out.  Therefore, Lou Simone made a MOTION to pay the remaining 2020 Emergency Agreement obligation balances early.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Mrs. Emmons will cut two checks and secure signatures on the checks tomorrow.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT PHASE V – ESCROW RELEASE #5:   In a letter dated May 18, 2020 ARRO recommended the BOS approve Escrow Release #5 for Honeycroft Village in the amount of $222,296.46.  Following discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to concur with ARRO’s recommendation for approval of Escrow Release #5 in the amount of $222,296.46 leaving a balance in the Letter of Credit of $765,496.71.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the motion was approved 2-0.
B. HONEYCROFT PHASE V – ESCROW RELEASE #6:   In a letter dated May 26, 2020 ARRO recommended the BOS approve Escrow Release #6 for Honeycroft Village in the amount of $158,827.80.  Following discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to concur with ARRO’s recommendation for approval of Escrow Release #6 in the amount of $158,827.80 leaving a balance in the Letter of Credit of $606,668.91.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the motion was approved 2-0.

C. HONEYCROFT – PROOF-ROLL (Summer Breeze Path):  The BOS reviewed an email from Benjamin Eller dated 06-02-2020.
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D. CC TAX CLAIM BUREAU:  The Township had received a letter from the CC Tax Claim Bureau requesting the BOS approve and provide consent for a Repository Sale of the property (trailer) on Lot 10, Londonderry Court.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve and provide consent for the 
Repository Sale of the property on Lot 10, Londonderry Court.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Lou Simone will sign the document.
E. MODULAR BUILDING PROPOSED FOR LDT:  Lou Simone explained the Township is exploring options for perhaps a modular building to house space for the Historical Committee, office space for the Road Master, storage for archived Township documents, and one bathroom. The rough quote he found was in the $127,000 range for a 1,440 sq. ft. building 
approximately 24’ x 60 ‘.  Mr. Simone suggested placement of the building partly on the edge of the blacktop and partly in front of the parkland/woods/ nature area..  By positioning the building on the edge of the parking lot the Township can avoid stormwater management issues.  He will send the quote to everyone as a reference.  The Historical Committee will be consulted as to their needs.  
F. SALT BAY REPAIRS:  Richard Brown has requested Geoff Burkhart remove the existing salt from the end bay to the next bay in preparation for repairs to the building.  
G. BONDING FOR LDT SECRETARY:  Janice Hearne posed the question “Is there a need to have the Township Secretary bonded?”  The Board discussed the minimal exposure to the Township, but there is indeed some exposure.  Therefore out of caution, Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve securing a bond for Secretary Janice Hearne with a limit of $25,000 at $100 per year.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  An application will be requested from HA Thompson Insurance Co.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  All Meetings previously held in the Municipal Building continue to be cancelled until the emergency has been lifted.
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Scheduled for June 16, 2020 at 7:30 PM.    Cancelled.

B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  June OS Meeting.   Cancelled. 
C. BOS II MEETING:  Scheduled for June 22, 2020, 7:30 PM.  Cancelled unless there is urgent business.
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Generally No HC Meetings Are Scheduled in June, July and August.  However THERE WILL BE AN HC MEETING on TUESDAY, June 23, 2020 at 7:00 PM.
E. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at 7:30 PM via Telecommunications. 
PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.  Checks were signed on June 9th by Lou Simone in the Township Municipal Building.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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